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Production Research Advisory Board (PRAB)

Meeting Minutes of August 26, 2015
Saginaw Valley Research and Extension Center, Frankenmuth, Michigan
The Production Research Advisory Board meeting commenced at 1:00 p.m.
Those in attendance were:

Michigan Bean Commission:



John Densmore




Commissioner - PRAB








Commissioner - PRAB



John Krick 




Commissioner – PRAB


Greg Ackerman




Commissioner – PRAB


Ross Voelker




Commissioner – PRAB-A

Allen Bischer




Commissioner – PRAB-A

Terry Schindler




Commissioner

Brian Stratton




Commissioner

Neil French




MBC Shipper Representative
Greg Varner




Research Director
Joe Cramer




Executive Director
Michigan Bean Shippers Association:



Keith Martus




Star of the West Milling -PRAB 
Jon Cnudde




CPS- PRAB 

Guests included:  there were none.     

In Chairman Hensler’s absence, the meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. by Keith Martus.  

APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  There were no additions or deletions to the agenda.  A motion was made to approve the agenda as printed by Greg Ackerman with support from John Cnudde.  Motion passed. 
MINUTES:  Meeting Minutes from March 11, 2015 were presented for review.  Krick moved to accept the minutes as presented.  Densmore supported.  Motion passed.          
FINANCIALS:  YTD Monthly Financial Report was presented for review.  Densmore moved to accept the financials as presented.  Cnudde supported.  Motion passed.
MBS Report 
· Shipper Representative Neil French reminded the group about the impact a strong or weak US dollar has on trade / exports.  

· French commented briefly on the impact the dry bean powder market will have on bean consumption.  The ability to enhance the nutrition panel on foods is significant.

· French encouraged the safe and proper application of harvest aids and desiccants especially this year where the risk is higher given our spring.  A brief discussion followed about the available options growers have given rotations, etc.   

· French added his concern over the presence of “volunteer soybeans” in dry bean fields and the risk switching from dry beans to soybeans and back during this year’s harvest.  Given the food safety risk soybeans cause, French encouraged growers to take the time to rogue their fields, clean harvest equipment, trucks etc. French offered his appreciation and gratitude for those that would protect their investment and our industry with this extra effort.  

Research Director’s Report
· Research Director Greg Varner review the planting, locations, and tour dates for 2015 variety the plots.  Bay and Tuscola plot locations and cooperators were changed last minute so they could be planted a few days earlier due to such a wet spring planting season.  Varner has held tours already in the UP, Alpena area, Montcalm and Saginaw/Tuscola Counties.   
· White Mold can be found in nearly all areas of dry bean production however the impact isn’t predicted to be as significant as last year.  Varner has a white mold trial in the Minden City area this year and added a location at Brian Roggenbucks.
· Varner is also conducting an anthracnose trial in Gratiot County.  
PRAB Priorities

In addition to our Project Green Priority Document the group discussed the possibilities of adding research in the following areas:

· Genetics

· Fertility

· Drainage/Water Management and Conservation

· Weed control challenges in the future.  We lack options.

· Allergens

Further discussion is needed.
FY 2-15-16 Budget Recommendation

 Cramer presented a budget for recommendation to the MBC.  Revenue projections are based on USDA’s acreage forecast and an estimated 17 bag average yield.  The most significant change in expenses is the elimination of health insurance coverage.  Following a brief discussion, Ackerman moved to recommend the proposed FY 15-16 budget to the MBC for their approval.  Krick supported.  Motion passed.  

Respectfully submitted,

   Joe Cramer

Joe Cramer, MBC E.S. 
